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June 16, 2021 
 
Brett Greene 
Portland General Electric Company 
121 SW Salmon Street 
Portland, OR 97204 
brett.greene@pgn.com  

Chuck Tack 
PacifiCorp 
1407 W. North Temple, Suite 210 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 
chuck.tack@pacificorp.com  
 

Jason Thackston 
Avista Corporation 
1411 E Mission Ave MSC-7 
Spokane, WA 99202 
jason.thackston@avistacorp.com  

Ron Roberts 
Puget Sound Energy, Inc. 
10885 N.E. 4th Street 
Bellevue, WA 98004 
ron.roberts@pse.com  

 
RE: 2022 Budgeting 
 
Gentlemen: 
 
Even though the budgeting process for 2022 has not officially started, it appears likely the process for 
approving the 2022 Budget may prove as challenging as was 2021’s, given the ongoing requests that 
the Operator make large cuts in the 2022 Base O&M Budget compared to the 2021 Base O&M Budget.  
NorthWestern understands the desire of each of your companies to effect such cuts and will support 
those cuts that are responsible and do not negatively affect the immediate or longer term operational 
reliability of the facilities – maintain prudent utility practice.  NorthWestern will not however support cuts 
that increase risks, whether the risks are to safe operation, reliability or environmental compliance. 
 
From my perspective a substantial challenge in the 2021 Budgeting process was a lack of detail 
concerning the specific components of the budget to which your companies sought cuts and potential 
effects on reliability, safety, and environmental compliance.  While a budget was ultimately approved, 
though well beyond the normal budget cycle, no detail was ever provided supporting those cuts in the 
budget submitted by the Operator.  Further, your companies’ reliance on anecdotal information about 
your abilities to make cuts at other facilities with no reference to base budgets, coupled with your 
steadfast refusals to provide details of either the cuts at those other facilities or any analysis of the 
effect of your proposed cuts at Colstrip, was not productive. In the end, it resulted in nothing which 
NorthWestern could rely upon in the event it was required to support those cuts to its regulator, apart 
from saying it was outvoted.   
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Given forecast very high summer market conditions, the value of generation (or the cost of replacement 
power due to unplanned outages) from Colstrip should transcend cost cutting measures associated 
with speculative future closing dates that significantly increase operational risks.  Of much greater risk 
under that scenario is being unable to operate during a time of great need or higher market pricing 
attributable to reactive budget cuts that unnecessarily expose the co-owners to more price risk.     

Sincerely, 

John D Hines 
Vice President Supply, Environment, and Montana Government Affairs 

cc: Dale Lebsack 
Talen Montana, LLC 
1780 Hughes Landing, Suite 800 
The Woodlands, TX 77380 
Dale.Lebsack@talenenergy.com  
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